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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st October 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber), David Leonard (Dungannon), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrick), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys)
Apologies

Allan Davison (3rd Carrick), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrick)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported on the following. 
BBL approached by Boroondara Brass from Australia seeking assistance with future tour to Northern Ireland.  Paul has responded on behalf of BBL to advise we will do what we can to help.

Email received from producers of Belfast Visitor Guide seeking information on Festival of Brass for their 2017 booklet.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1351.78. He noted that the conductors’ workshop entrance fees has all now been lodged. HMS Caroline payment for £250 has been received, this will be forward to St Mark’s Silver. An enquiry will be made to North West Festival to see if any funds will be forthcoming for 2016 event. There is an uncashed cheque which was presented to Omagh Academy at 2016 Spring Festival, this will be followed up with the school.  
Child Protection Course

Preferred date agreed of 12th November. Venue to be confirmed. 

On a similar note, Paul Kirk advised that the NIBA have agreed to register with AccessNI and will shortly be able to offer a service to bands to enable enhanced disclosure requests to bands.

Festival of Brass
Paul Kirk advised that 15 entries have been received as follows:

Championship – Laganvale, 3rd Carrick, 1st Old Boys, Downshire Brass

2nd Section – CWA, Lourdes, Roughan, Comber

3rd Section – Wellington

4th Section – Warrenpoint, Dynamic Brass

5th Section – 1st Larne

Youth – Downshire, Laganvale, 1st Old Boys
The following bands to be followed up: Maguiresbridge, Strabane Bands, Navan Silver

Music Adjudicator has been confirmed as Mr Dave Lea, his flights and accommodation have been booked. 

Entertainment Adjudicator is still be confirmed, however it is likely to be Gillian McCutcheon.

Solos & Ensembles 2017

Helen & Glyn Williams are now confirmed as adjudicators. Flights have been booked, they will arrive in to Belfast at lunchtime Friday. Patricia Gibson has kindly offered to put them up. 
The BBL will workshops on the Friday evening, similar to last year.

It was confirmed that the draw will be published before the event.

Paul Kirk to send information packs to bands. It is important that bands submit their entries on time at that spelling of participants names is double-checked.

Spring Festival
Boris Pinto advised that the BBL are looking into changing the format of the contest for lower section bands to try to encourage more entries. This will see bands perform an entertainment programme or Hymn Tune + March + {1 other piece}
Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown
No adjudicators have been confirmed as yet. Paul Kirk to check with Rachel Bingham as to whether she would like to be entertainment adjudicator.

BBL to canvas local businesses for sponsorship. 

Brass Band Development
Boris Pinto sought discussion with those present regarding a plan for the next 2 years. This will focus on:

Branding

Promotion of Bands

A focus on youth

Michael Alcorn suggested that the BBL should apply for a one off Lottery Grant to help with branding. 

Local councils may also be able to offer resources to help with branding in lieu of financial assistance.

Chris McGookin noted that local bands need to help each other more. 

This might including offering youth band players who aren’t playing in any senior band to other bands to help them return to contesting. This would offer the added bonus of also developing their playing
There was further discussion around adult learners. These are people who want to learn a brass instrument but bands tend to focus on youth.  Paul Kirk suggested that courses could be offered in different towns around the country which would get adults up to basic playing level. Help would be required from the bands in each area to teach the adults, rather than one band in particular. The participants would then be offered contact details for bands in their areas.

It was agreed that the BBL should send out a document for now containing initial thoughts in order to drive discussion.
Feedback from bands to be reviewed at November meeting with the view that a plan will be presented at the AGM in December.

David Johnston suggested that BBC Northern Ireland be approached about commissioning a programme about local brass bands. 

Patricia Gibson to provide contact details for South West Down Bands Association. This is so that their member brass bands can be contacted to try to spread the word.

Other Business
Stephen Kennedy thanked David Leonard and Dungannon Silver Band for organising the excellent concert with The Cory Band. It was great to have a band of such a high calibre performing in Northern Ireland.

There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close.

Next meeting will be Saturday 5th November in Laganvale Bandroom and will include the draw for the upcoming Festival of Brass contest.
Upcoming BBL Events

	26th November 2016
	Festival of Brass

	11th February 2017
	Solos & Ensembles

	4th March 2017
	Brass in Concert

	8th April 2017
	Spring Festival


Upcoming Other Events

1st Larne Old Boys in Concert

with Fortwilliam Music Society and Castlewellan Accordian Orchestra

Saturday 5th November 7:30pm

1st Larne Presbyterian Church

Third Carrickfergus Band in Concert

Friday 11th November 7:30pm

Carrickfergus Grammar School
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